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Regular monthly meetings 
Monthly meetings of the Society are held on the first 
Wednesday of each month (except January) at the 
Canberra Senior Citizens Club (10 Watson St., 
Turner) .  Meetings commence at 8:00pm with the 
library and trading table open from 7:30pm. 
 
February 2006: Anne Mackenzie Australian Sub 
Antarctic Orchids - a new orchid on Macquarie Island 
March 2006: David McClenaghan on orchid 
photography 
April 2006: Don Chesher on growing Coelogyne 
orchids. 
May 2006: Clive Halls of Mt. Beenak Orchids will talk 
and have plants for sale. 

 
Orchid Society of Canberra Events 

COFFEE CLUB: Sunday, 5 February 1:30-3:30 PM 
at Ben Wallace’s greenhouses.  See later in bulletin for 
directions etc. 
WORKSHOP: March 18 & 19 at Kianinny Resort 
located in Tathra on the coast. 
 

Upcoming Orchid Events  
Horticultural Society of Canberra Show 
Sat/Sun March 11 and 12 
Wesley Uniting Church, Griffith 
Lanyon Garden Show 
March 25&26, 10-4, Lanyon Homestead 
Admission fee of $10 per adult is charged 
 

President’s Comments 
I would like to wish you all a very happy new year and 
hope that 2006 will be a successful and productive one. 
2005 was a great year for the Orchid Society. The 11 
monthly meetings were well attended and the talks very 
informative. The show bench was always well stocked 
and there was significant competition for the popular 
votes in each section. I would particularly like to thank 
Robert Rough and Bob Evans for all their efforts in 
sorting the plants and setting up the bench. The Spring 
Show was an outstanding success and was among the 
best attended ever. The food was very popular as usual 
and made a significant amount of money for the club. 
Thanks to Audrey Rough who once again managed the 
catering. Our book continues to sell well and more than 
half of them have been sold. There have been positive 
reviews for our book in the Australian orchid journals 

which is very satisfying. I am particularly pleased that we 
have so many new members. The vitality and success of 
the Club depends on bringing in energetic new members 
and we have done that very well. We want  new members 
to feel at home in the club and take advantage of its 
activities.  
The Committee is working to continue the Coffee Clubs 
as a way of giving all members easy access to expert 
growers. It is always very interesting to see how other 
people grow their plants. To see the little tricks good 
growers employ that make all the difference. It is also 
important to see that there are many different ways to 
achieve a good result. The next Coffee Club is at Ben 
Wallace’s place. Ben is a true expert and has a large 
collection that is well worth seeing. The March event is a 
Work Shop held in Tathra on the coast. This is a two day 
affair with lots of demonstrations. Those who attended 
previous workshops including the one we hosted last year 
found them to be very informative and a lot of fun. They 
are hosted by local clubs so you get to meet other 
enthusiasts from different clubs. In April we are 
organizing an open greenhouse event where 2-3 members 
will open their greenhouses in the afternoon for us to 
visit. More information on this will be in the next 
bulletin. 
The Committee is also setting up speakers for future 
meetings. If any of the membership have any ideas or 
requests, we would like to hear them. Are there any 
topics that you would particularly like to be discussed? 
Please let a member of the committee know.  

Committee Members 
 
President- Ben Walcott  6161 2742  
Vice President- Robert Bush         6297 1427 
Treasurer- Robyn Noel   6258 5734 
Secretary- Barbara Corsini 6247 7289 
Yvonne Day    6297 5162 
Bill Ferris    6297 5635 
David Judge    6278 4806 
Gerlinde Lenz   6288 7413 
Robert Rough    6241 2729 
Committee meetings: 
February 2006: David Judge 
March 2006: Robert Rough 
April 2006: Bill Ferris 
 
Disclaimer 
© 2006 The Orchid Society of Canberra, The Orchid Society of 
Canberra disclaims liability for any loss, financial or otherwise caused 
as a result of the contents of this Bulletin 
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 Annual Subscriptions 
$25 single, $30 joint, $5 junior membership.  

 
Coffee Club: 
     The next Coffee Club (Sunday, 5 Feb. 1:30-3:30 PM) 
is at Ben Wallace’s place in Bungendore, 884 
Bungendore Rd, phone : 6238 0935 
It is an orange coloured house opposite Norton Rd 
(written in through “BUNGENDORE”). 
 

 
 
We would like to have Coffee Clubs in April and May so 
if anyone would like to volunteer their place, it would be 
great. Please let anyone on the Committee know.  
 
New Member Workshop: 
      
     At the end of October last year, a New Member 
Workshop was held at Robyn Noel’s house. Jane Wright 
showed how to divide and repot a cymbidium as well as 
mount some plants on cork. Robert Rough talked about 
and showed lots of Sarcochilus plants in full bloom. 
There was a lot of discussion about watering and 
fertilizing of plants and optimum growing conditions.  It 
was a wonderful day and a lot was learned. As usual with 
these sorts of events, not all the new members were able 
to attend so we are considering offering another New 
Member Workshop at the end of March. We would be 
very interested in hearing from new members if there are 
any particular topics that they would like addressed. Also 
we would like to know if any of the new members would 
be able to attend. It would be held on March 26 at 10:30 
AM and include a bring your own plate lunch. Please see 
a member of the committee if you are interested. We are 
also looking for a place to hold the workshop. It is a 
really good way to meet people and to learn a lot in a 
short time.  

 
 
 
Bound for South Australia 
As some of you will already be aware we, Brian and 
Moyna Leedham, are seriously considering a move to 
South Australia.  Our only daughter, Nicole, her husband, 
Robert, and only grandson, Declan have already 
relocated to Adelaide, and we feel an urgent need to 
follow.  It will be with enormous regret that we leave 
Canberra, which has been our home for 47 years, but 
needs must!  And besides, it is Brian's home state, and he 
still has family there.  We also have some very good 
friends in Adelaide.  Sadly Brian can't take all his orchids 
to SA, although he would like to retain a few.  
Consequently you can expect to see many of Brian's 
orchids coming up on the sales table over the next few 
months.  He will be looking for reasonably good returns 
for his efforts in growing them, but you could find some 
bargains amonst them.  Needless to say we will also miss 
the good friendships we have developed over several 
years with so many of the Orchid Society's members.  It's 
not going to happen overnight, so we will have plenty of 
time to say our farewells. 
Brian and Moyna Leedham 
 
November General Meeting 2005  
 The night’s guest speaker was Trevor Hughes, a south 
coast Cymbidium grower, to speak once again on 
growing Cymbidiums and also to take another look at 
how members have grown their Cymbidium ‘Margaret 
Thatcher’ orchids donated by Trevor a few years ago. 
Trevor grows his orchids from the flask stage through to 
7-inch pots when they are sold. He sells at this size as 
this gives a large flowering plant that is still easy to carry 
from the nursery. Double pots make for easier handling 
as well as having the advantage of keeping roots cool 
over the summer and warm in the winter. He 
recommends sticking with the potting mix that works for 
you, rather than trying every new fad. The recommended 
potting mix is a good quality ‘Cymbidium Mix’ such as 
is available from the Orchid Society. Plenty of water in 
the growing season is the recommendation for 
Cymbidiums and the specific mix is close enough with 
enough fines to maintain a good level of moisture after 
watering. It is recommended not to let the orchids dry out 
completely over summer, but keep dryish in winter, 
especially in Canberra. Potting is done with 3 basic 
pieces of equipment. A ¼ piece of fence paling, snippy 
scissors and a sharp knife. And a sterilizer. The fence 
paling is used to bop off the pot from the roots and is 
very effective! From this point it is possible to cut off the 
bottom 1/3 of the roots. Then cut vertically away from 
growths making divisions of 3 bulbs – an old bulb, last 
year’s bulb and the new shoot. The aim is to get the new 
shoot growing as large as possible, so it is therefore 
desirable to have more roots than leaves. For this reason 
older leafless back bulbs are discarded, as they tend not 
to have any viable roots. Of the 3 bulbs being used for 
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division, the oldest bulb has all of the leaves removed, 
and the leaves on the last year’s bulb may or may not be 
reduced. This loss of leaves would happen naturally, but 
by removing them manually the process is speeded up 
and growth can happen sooner. When placing in the pot 
the roots, if bulky, may be twisted and forced into the 
pot, as damaged roots will still work – keep the amount 
of roots greater than the leaves. Place the new growth in 
the center of the pot. Mix can be brought up about 
halfway over the bulbs and the level is an inch or so 
down into the pot so the plant has room to grow. The 
roots will quickly fill this and push out the top. Then 
place to grow in the usual situation. Remove any 
emerging flowers. Trevor grows his Cymbidiums in good 
bright light (50% shadecloth) with smaller plants in 
heavier shade. It is important to remember not to divide 
and repot too often, as large specimen plants are 
ultimately the desired outcome. Pests are dealt with 
using ‘Eco Oil’. Trevor uses ‘Eco Oil’ at full strength 
with no problem of clogged pores. This was apparently a 
problem with the mineral oils. Because the action of the 
oil is to smother pests, no resistance can be built up. It is 
therefore possible to control mites when using the oil 
regularly for scale and other insects. Fungal problems 
are dealt with using ‘Eco Carb’. This product is basically 
Potassium Bicarbonate and works by creating an alkaline 
surface on the leaves. According to Trevor fungal 
problems are stopped in their tracks with spores killed 
and further infection prevented. Trevor uses the ‘Eco’ 
products once a month, though application intervals are 
specified on the product. Soft rots are more difficult to 
deal with and can be a problem with lush growth. Coastal 
conditions mean that rain falls of an evening in the 
growing season, which is favorable for the soft rots. In 
commercial situations losses are expected and the only 
measures that combat the problem are to maintain good 
vigorous growth with good air circulation and light. 
At the end of the talk we looked at the Cymbidium 
‘Margaret Thatcher’s that people had been growing. 
There were fewer than Trevor had originally brought to 
us to try, as many had died in the early stages when quite 
small. This was because, as Trevor pointed out, it is 
difficult to raise a small plant from the flask size. It is 
always easier to continue to grow a mature plant. Of the 
Cymbidiums looked at, the need for more water and 
feeding was generally clear. Cymbidiums do well with 
plenty of both. Another point made was that when there 
were many new growths, while it was tempting to keep 
them, it was necessary to remove most of them so that 
energy could be put into the few remaining and produce 
larger bulbs. The larger the bulb, the larger the flower 
spike would be. The advantage of growing down the 
coast was also pointed out due to a longer growing 
season. Despite this, we had an excellent example of a 
‘Margaret Thatcher’ grown by Ron Boyd that matched 
Trevor’s plants. 
Attendance – 45 
Apologies – Ann Osmand, Lynne and Brian Phelan, 
Theo and Jenny Shutz, Pat Parker, Irene Stocks. 

Secretary’s Report – Newsletters arrived from the 
various other Orchid societies as well as a number of the 
usual publications. No other correspondence to report. 
Moved by Nita Wheeler and seconded by Ross Anderson 
with all in favour. 
Treasurer’s Report – The bank balance at $15,476.00. 
Reported that about half (700) of our books have sold. 
Moved by Bob Bush, seconded by Brian Leedham with 
all in favour. 
Other – Robyn spoke to Laurie Woods re: a walk at the 
weekend around Qbn or Black Mountain. Walk would be 
on Sunday and interested people to let Robyn know. 
- Also the Senior Citizens Fete announced to be held 

on Saturday the 19th of November. Donations 
appreciated and all welcome to come along. Club is 
open each weekday from 9.30 – 2.00 

 
Raffle winners – Ray Knight, Kenneth Turner, Brian 
Leedham, Marilyn Ryan, Nita Wheeler, David 
Bromhead, Ross Anderson.  
 
December General Meeting 2005 
Prizes – The Graeme Phyllis Trophy for the most ‘most 
popular’ votes went to Robert Rough. 
 Awards from the NSW SW regional conference were 
handed out to Nita Wheeler, 1st prize for an Australian 
native orchid, Jane Wright, 1st prize for a vandaceous 
orchid, and Mark Fraser and Sandra Corbett winning 
second prize in the ‘any other genera’ category. 
Another prize to Lynne Phelan, and the Spring Show 
Champion Orchid award went to Robert Rough. 
 
Speaker - December is the meeting where we have our 
party, but this time included Murray Shergold from ‘Easy 
Orchids’ to talk on Dendrobium species. His first 
announcement was that he and Ray Clement from 
‘Tinonee Orchids’ had just purchased the cork from the 
Canberra plantations and the price of cork would now be 
coming down! 
Following was the talk on the Dendrobiums accompanied 
by a fabulous slide show. There was a huge number of 
Dendrobiums shown, many well known and some rarer, 
often due to the difficulty in providing the correct 
growing conditions. It’s not possible to go into them all 
here due to the number and the wealth of information 
given. But it was an informative talk that gave us all 
extra tips for growing, on those Dendrobiums we knew, 
and a visual feast for those we didn’t know.  
Prize – Given to Lynne Phelan for having the ‘Champion 
Oncidium’ at our Spring Show. 
Attendance Prizes: for attending all 11 meetings: Nita 
Wheeler, Ros Walcott, Terry Turner, Tina and Ross 
Anderson.  
Christmas Dinner – No games this year as we had 
Murray to speak to us. So we simply relaxed and enjoyed 
the food on offer. A wealth of sweet things this year! 
At the end of the night, we all went home with a ‘prize’ 
of an orchid. 



 4 

Raffle winners – Helen Richards, Jim Harper, Bob 
Bush, Mark Clements (twice), Eddie Corbet, Sheila 
Cudmore and Maria Figueirelr. 
 
Journal Reviews October 2005 
Orchids (AOS) September 2005 
Articles include (a) a special report on the addition of 
Diatomite (a siliceous rock) to orchid potting mixes in 
various proportions.  Diatomite is inert, does not 
decompose, absorbs large amounts of water, and 
provides good capillary action within the mix.  Tests in 
various mixes confirmed that those with higher diatomite 
content provided higher water retention and promoted 
earlier flowering.  Further tests are planned using pure 
diatomite. (b) the importance of a good Newsletter to a 
successful Society (c) hybridization trends in Vandas, 
including some wonderful photos of some recent hybrids 
(d) standards being set in the hybridization of large-
flowered Cattleyas, again with some great photos (e) a 
description of Dichaea hystricina and Dichaea cilioata, 
found in Costa Rica, along with cultivation requirements. 
(f) distinguishing between Trichoglottis rosea and 
Trichoglottis latisepala, two often confused species 
native to the Philippines, and (g) suggestions for keeping 
a Society’s membership growing and enthusiastic.  
Orchids (AOS) October 2005 
Articles include (a) growing Cypripediums in the garden 
(b) the history, taxonomy and cultivation of Kegeliella 
kupperi, an epiphyte related to Stanhopea, Gongora and 
Paphinia found in Costa Rica, Panama and Colombia. (c) 
the importance of buying plants with correct names, with 
particular reference to the ease with which one can now 
purchase unnamed Phalaenopsis in supermarkets and 
garden centres – includes numerous photos – named of 
course! (d) a report on a visit to the El Pahuna Orchid 
Reserve in Ecuador, with a list of the orchids which can 
be found there, and photos of some really beautiful ones. 
(e) variations in Masdevallia floribunda, a Mexican and 
Central American orchid (f) a description, with photos, of 
orchids which may be found in the Montreal Botanical 
Garden (g) an analysis of moisture dynamics in orchid 
pots and media in an effort to answer the much-asked 
question “How often should I water my orchids?” 
Australian Orchid Review Aug/Sept 2005 
Gary Yong Gee writes about the 18th World Orchid 
Conference in Dijon.  Ray Clements discusses the 
commercial importance of Australian native orchids.  
Rudolf Jenny writes about the genus Lueddemania.  
Graham Morris describes the problems involved in 
moving Valley Orchids to a new site.  Kevin Western 
writes about his experiences in attending the 2005 World 
Orchid Conference, and Roger Herraman describes the 
many forms of Cymbidium Canaliculatum.  
Australian Orchid Review Oct/Nov 2005 
Ron Parsons writes about his search for Australian native 
orchids in the wild (with numerous fabulous photos).  
David Jones and Mark Clements write about Dockrillia 
banksii, a new species from North-central NSW.  Jim 
Cootes writes about Cirrhopetalum mirum and 

Cirrohpetalum plumatum, which he describes as having 
“wonderfully weird” flowers.  Dr John Snedden advises 
on how to grow Promenaeas.  Peter Wilson describes sex 
and sex aids in the pollination of orchids.  Brian Milligan 
writes about the trials and tribulations of collecting wild 
orchids in the “Good old days” of the 19th Century.  
Kevin Butler describes his “thrilling and exciting” visit to 
Mukoyama Orchids in Japan.  There are articles on 
Cymbidiums by David Brooks, Rob Smith and Charles 
Rowden, an article on digital photography by Rob Smith, 
and one on coconut husk as an alternative potting 
medium. 
Journal Reviews November 2005 
Orchids Australia October 2005 
Les Nesbitt writes on the cultivation of Australian 
terrestrial orchids.  Colin Hamilton writes on methods for 
reducing and conserving water in the cultivation of 
orchids.  There is an article based on a presentation by 
Gary Yong Gee on the recent re-naming of orchids.  Alan 
Englert writes about an unusual Dendrobium kingianum 
found on the north coast of NSW, which appears to be a 
mutation, with some oddities about the labellum and 
petals.  Peter Taylor writes about Maxillaria sanderiana, 
which he regards as the “King” of the species.  There is 
an article which describes how to check the registration 
and nomenclature of orchids on the web, using 
www.rhs.org.uk/seedlist/registration orchids.asp .  An 
article by Marilyn Light emphasizes the necessity for 
exercising extreme care when looking for orchids in a 
natural environment, noting that even one person moving 
carefully through the forest has an impact.   
Orchid Digest July/Sept 2005 
Articles include (a) the cultural requirements of reedstem 
Epidendrums (with some great photos).  (b) There is a 
follow-up article on the Diothonea group in Epidendrums 
(also with photos).  (c) Another article refers to the 
“makers and shakers” in the Phaphiopedilum world.  (d) 
Another article continues the series on Oncidinae 
hybridizing – this time covering Odontoglossum and its 
Intergeneric hybrids. (again great photos)  (e) 
Sarcochilus hybridization, and future directions, and (f) 
Directions in hybridizing modern pendulous 
Cymbidiums.  
Orchid Digest Oct/Dec 2005 
Articles include (a) and analysis of albino forms of 
Paphiopedilums, Cypripediums and Phragmipediums.  
(b) The influence of colour forms of Vanda species in 
hybridizing.  (c) albinistic forms of  Odontoglossums.  
(d) The importance of molecular breeding in plant 
improvement, particular as to flower colours.  (e) 
Understanding floral pigments in the formulation of 
colour in Disas.  (f) Colour variation in Dendrobium 
kingianum and (g) two articles on insect vision of colours 
in flowers 
 
Orchid workshop 
On Saturday and Sunday March 18&19, an Orchid 
Workshop will be held at Kianinny Cabins in Tathra on 
the coast. Last March, we hosted one here with talks and 
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demonstrations all day Saturday and Sunday morning. 
This year the Workshop will be held on the coast and 
will feature talks on native orchids and growing them and 
talks on Cymbidiums. Most participants will spend 
Friday and Saturday nights at Kianinny Cabins and return 
on Sunday afternoon. It is a great opportunity to learn a 
great deal about natives and cymbidiums. An additional 
benefit is meeting all the other members of the 
Eurobodalla and Sapphire coast clubs. Kianinny Resort 
website is http://www.kianinny.com.au/index.html and 
their phone number is 02 6495 1990. More information 
will be given at the nest few meetings and the March 
bulletin. 

 
 
CROSSWORD No 19 by Dennis Drobe 
This crossword has no clues. Three letters are given to 
get you started (top next column). Every letter of the 
alphabet is used. 
 
19 11 22 9 5 19 14 22 2    17 

7  8  22  24  22 24 23 4 10 

21 6 24 26 20 10 22  3    22 

24  2  7  6 22 20  1  15 

2 9 22 23 17  2  21 6 22 3  

24  7   13  20 10  18  6 

16 7 2 22 9 22 12 8 19 17 16 9 22 

26  9  19 7  10   22  20 

 21 16 9 1  21  17 21 20 9 3 

17  26  19 11 20  25  10  6 

19    10  8 9 24 10 4 22 22 

3 16 7 23 24  19  9  22  17 

20    21 19 7 21 6 16 2 22 1 

 

 
A B C D E F G H I J K L M 

    2
2 

 2
3 

      

N O P Q R S T U V W X Y Z 
    9         

Taiwan International Orchid Show 2006 

The following is a letter that the Club received from the 
organizers of the Taiwan Show. 

We are very honoured to invite you to take part 
Taiwan International Orchid Show 2006.  Taiwan has 
been reputed as the Kingdom of Orchid.  Taiwanese love 
orchids; and planting orchids has been an important 
pastime and hobby.  The orchid industry has played an 
important role in all kinds of industries in the last few 
decades, and the annual international orchid show has 
become one of the famous tourist attractions.  The 8th 
Asian Pacific Orchid Conference and Show attracted 
more than 3,500 overseas visitors, and Taiwan 
International Orchid Show 2005 recorded more than 
200,000 visitors.  These shows were well received by all 
fields. 

Tainan County is a very important place for orchid 
production in Taiwan.  The only orchid production base 
in Taiwan is also located in Tainan County and called as 
‘Taiwan Orchid Plantation’ (T.O.P.).  Taiwan 
International Orchid Show 2006 is scheduled to be held 
on March 4 (Sat) to March 12 (Sun) at T.O.P.  In 
addition to the orchid competition of the show, we also 
arrange an international orchid symposium offered by 
world-renowned speakers and expert orchidists, three 
international orchid meetings, business matchmaking and 
talk in orchids and orchid-related materials, social 
programs, orchid nursery tours and so on.  We look 
forward to seeing you in Tainan County, Taiwan in 
March 2006. 

OSC Email Group 
 
The email group among members of the Orchid Society 
of Canberra appears to be going well, and I am happy to 
put more people on the list. If you wish to join, see me at 
the next meeting or send me an email at 
david.judge@apsc.gov.au . 
David JudgeIf you wish to receive the bulletin quickly 
via Email and save the Society the mailing and printing 
costs of this bulletin, please contact the bulletin editor, 
Ben Walcott, at bwalcott@netspeed.com.au . Those of 
you who are already on my list do not have to reply to 
this request. 
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Horticultural Society Spring Bulb and Camellia Show 

17-18 September 2005 
 
Champion Orchid 
 

Paphiopedilum Robert Jameson 
‘Blumen Insel’ x Paph. lowii 
‘Irving’  

Terry and Julianne Turner  

229   One intermediate 
cymbidium 

1 Cymbidium Bulbarrow ‘Friar Tuck’ David Judge & Rajani Rai 

1 Cymbidium Gene Siskel  
(= Bulbarrow x Doctor Baker) 

David Judge & Rajani Rai 230   One miniature cymbidium  

2 Cymbidium Fairy Rouge ‘Lavender 
Fall’ 

David Judge & Rajani Rai 

1 Dialaeliocattleya Winter Fantasy 
(=Dial. Snowflake x Lc. Angel 
Heart) 

Brian Leedham 231 One cattleya 

2 Cattleya intermedia Jane Wright 
1 Paphiopedilum Robert Jameson 

‘Blumen Insel’ x Paph. lowii 
‘Irving’  

Terry and Julianne Turner 232 One paphiopedilum 

2 Paphiopedilum sukhakulii David Judge 
1 Vascostylis Firefox ‘Magic’ Jane Wright 233 One vandaceous alliance 
2 Dtps. Nobby’s Pink Lady ‘White 

Lip’ x Phal. Malibu Madonna ‘M’ 
Terry and Julianne Turner 

234 One oncidium alliance 1 Osmoglossum pulchellum Don Chesher 
1 Dendrobium discolor Mark Fraser & Sandra Corbett 235 One native dendrobium 
2 Dendrobium Cobber ‘Plumke’ David Judge 
1 Pterostylis curta Lyn Edwards 236 Any other Australian native 

orchid 2 Sarcochilus ceciliae Jane Wright 
1 Coelogyne mooreana Don Chesher 237   One coelogyne allianace 
2 Coelogyne stricta Don Chesher 
1 Dendrobium superbum Kenneth Turner 238 Any other orchid 
2 Catasetum Fuch’s Delight (=Ctsm. 

Susan Fuchs x expansum) 
Mark Fraser & Sandra Corbett 

 
 

Horticultural Society   Iris, Rhododendron & Azalea Show 
22-23 October 2005 

Champion Orchid 
 

Sarcochilus George Colthup  
( = Melba x hartmannii) 

Robert Rough 

1 Cattleya intermedia var Orlates 
Imperial 

Robert Rough 146   One standard cattleya 

2 Cattleya intermedia var alba Robert Rough 
1 Sc. Joanne (= C. Snow Blind x Sc. 

Beaufort) 
Robert Rough 147   One intermediate cattleya  

2 Iwanagara Appleblossom 
‘Hihimanu’ 

Brian Leedham 

1 Lc. Chit Chat ‘Tangerine’ Brian Leedham 148 One minature cattleya 
2 Slc. Pink Flash (=Slc. Tangerine 

Jewel x L. rupestris) 
Robert Rough 

1 Paphiopedilum Iona Terry and Julianne Turner  149 One paphiopedilum 
2 Paphiopedilum Maudiae Terry and Julianne Turner  
1 Phalaenopsis Taida Salu Terry and Julianne Turner  150 One vandaceous alliance 
2 Phalaenopsis Sara Lee ‘Eye Dee’ x Terry and Julianne Turner  
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 Brother Free Spirit ‘Brother’ 
1 Sarcochilus George Colthup (= 

Melba x hartmannii) 
Robert Rough 151 One Australian native 

2 Sarcochilus Fitzhart Robert Rough 
1 Masdevallia civilis Mark Fraser & Sandra Corbett 153 One pleurothallid alliance 
2 Masdevallia Kimballiana 

‘Moonshine’ 
Jane Wright 

1 Dendrobium crepidum Mark Fraser & Sandra Corbett 154  Any other orchid species 
2 Dendrobium falconerii Jane Wright 

155   Any other orchid hybrid 1 Dendrobium Bohemian Rhapsody Mark Fraser & Sandra Corbett 

 
 
 

Horticultural Society Spring Exhibition and Rose Show: Orchid Results 
12-13 November 2005 

 
Champion Orchid 
 

Paphiopedilum Lebaudyanum 
‘Florafest’ 

Terry and Julianne Turner 

1 Cymbidium Dr Len David Judge & Rajani Rai 127   One cymbidium 
2 Cymbidium lowianum David Judge & Rajani Rai 
1 Paphiopedilum Lebaudyanum 

‘Florafest’ 
Terry and Julianne Turner 131 One paphiopedilum 

 Paphiopedilum esquirolei David Judge 
1 Phalaenopsis mariae var fasciata Jane Wright 132 One vandaceous alliance 
2 Phalaenopsis Toulio Mountain Sarah Turner 
1 Psychopsis papilio Jane Wright 133 One oncidium alliance 
2 Brassia verrucosa Mark Fraser & Sandra Corbett 
1 Sarcochilus ceciliae Jane Wright 134 One Australian native 
2 Sarcochilus ceciliae Jane Wright 
1 Pleurothallis tarantula Jane Wright 135 One pleurothallid alliance 
2 Dracula benedictii Jane Wright 
1 Coelogyne flaccida David Judge 136  Any other orchid species 
2 Kalopternix sophronites Mark Fraser & Sandra Corbett 
1 Dendrobium Mousmee Julie Smith 237   Any other orchid hybrid 
2 Dendrobium Dal’s Pixie x Dal’s 

Pride 
Terry and Julianne Turner 

 
 

Popular Vote November 2005 
 

Laeliinae hybrid – miniature C. Chit Chat Tangerine Brian Leedham 
Laeliinae hybrid - intermediate C. Mem. Jerome Schutz X Sc. Royal 

Beau Dendi 
Bob Rough 

Laeliinae hybrid – standard C. Margaret Degenhardt ‘Saturn’ Bob Rough 
Laeliinae species C. intermedia ‘alba’ Bob Rough 
Sarchochilus species Sarc. hartmanii ‘Blue Knob’ Bob Rough 
Sarcochilus hybrid S. Melba X S. hartmanii Bob Rough 
Paphiopedilum hybrid Paph. . philippanense ‘Roebbelonii’ 

‘Just Magic’ 
Terry and Julianne Turner 

Phalaenopsis hybrids Phal. Mishima Lemon ‘Blumen Insel’ Quin Yuen Chung 
Other species  Phaius tankervillae Jane Wright 
Oncidium alliance hybrid Milt. Fine Water X Red Butterfly David Judge and Rajani 

Rai 
Pleurothalid Alliance species Masd. veitchiana Jane Wright 
Pleurothalid Alliance hybrids Masd. Machu Picchu ‘Jay Vee’ Jane Wright 
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Dendrobium Alliance species Dend. parishii Bob Evans 
Exotic Dendrobium hybrids D. C.K. Ai ‘Oka’ Terry and Julianne Turner 
Cymbidium species Cym. suave Mike Heal 
Cymbidium hybrid Cym. Miss Muffett Rajani Rai and David 

Judge 
Orchid of the Night Den. C.K. Ai ‘Oka’ Terry and Julianne Turner 
Judges Choice - Species Paph. . philippanense ‘Roebbelonii’ 

‘Just Magic’ 
Terry and Julianne Turner 

Judges Choice - Hybrid Den. C.K. Ai ‘Oka’ Terry and Julianne Turner 
 
 

Popular Vote December 2005 
 

Laeliinae hybrid – miniature Dial. Snowflake X L. rupestris Bob Rough 
Laeliinae hybrid - intermediate Slc. Damsel X Slc.Trick or Treat Bob Rough 
Laeliinae hybrid – standard C. Bob Betts X C. Okauri X 

intermedia alba 
Bob Rough 

Vandaceous Alliance hybrids Sartylis Blue Knob Eddie Collette 
Sarchochilus species Sarc. ceciliae Summer Pink X 

Summer Pearl 
Eddie Collette 

Paphiopedilum hybrid Paph. . Julius David Judge 
Paphiopedilum species Paph. lowii ‘Celebes’ David Judge 
Other species  Bulb. lobbii Terry and Julianne Turner 
Oncidium alliance hybrid Rdcm. (Hawaiian Magic X Onc. 

Barbie) X Onc. Hawaiian Gold 
Brian Leedham 

Oncidium alliance species Rosseoglossum williansianum Brian Phelan 
Pleurothalid Alliance hybrids Masd. Pichincha ‘Tan Jewel’ Eddie Collette 
Cymbidium species Cym. caniculatum Bill Ferris 
Other hybrid Epi. guatamalensis X Epi. 

(Atroniceum X Bees Knees) 
Bob Evans 

Other Australian species Den. Gai Ellen X Aussie Parade Nita Wheeler 
Orchid of the Night Paph. Julius David Judge 
Judges Choice - Species Bulbophyllum lobbii Terry and Julianne Turner 
Judges Choice - Hybrid Masd. Pichincha ‘Tan Jewel’ Eddie Collette 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Contributions to the Bulletin  
You can get material to the editor by the following means: 
In person: At meetings, or if I am not there to either Robyn Noel or Barbara Corsini. 
By mail: 10 Wickham Cres, Red Hill, ACT  2603  not the Orchid Soc PO Box 
By phone: (02) 6161 2742 (h) 
By email: bwalcott@netspeed.com.au  
Hand written, typed and computer generated material all welcome and will be included as soon as possible subject to space.   Contributions 
preferably by 14th of Jan,  Feb, April, June, August, October. 
Computer files: This bulletin is prepared with Word for Windows 2000 on a PC.  I can handle .doc, .rtf and .txt text formats and digital still 
and  video images in most popular formats including .avi, .jpg, .tif and .bmp.  Please keep formatting to a minimum, especially if it includes 
graphics.  I can also scan drawings, text, slides and photographic prints. Contributors using a Mac please format files to a PC readable format 
before sending them to me.  Please keep a backup copy of your own of anything you send me as accidents can happen!   I can handle IBM 
formatted floppy disks and CDs.  Please put your name on disks so that I can return them to you. Any questions, please see, ring or email me. 
The Editor, Ben Walcott 
 
 


